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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

 

Hapvida Participações e Investimentos S.A. (B3:HAPV3) (“Hapvida” or “Company”) informs its 

shareholders and the market in general that it has been the victim of a cybersecurity breach 

incident. The Company immediately became aware of unauthorized access and stopped it through 

internal cyber security teams and specialized partners, which have been conducting a 

comprehensive analysis to determine the scope of the invasion. 

 

The potentially accessed information only includes customer registration data (such as name, 

address, CPF and CNPJ), so there was no access to medical records or financial information. There 

was no interruption in our operations at any time due to the incident. Based on the preliminary 

investigation, the unauthorized access would have the potential to reach limited invoicing data for 

individual and corporate customers of one of the Company’s subsidiary. The investigation is still 

ongoing and is expected to be completed in the coming weeks, with the Company supporting the 

police authority and security experts. 

 

The Company also hired a top cybersecurity firm that is conducting a complete review of our 

infrastructure and applications to further strengthen our risk mitigation plan and incident 

prevention protocols. Further information on this subject will be eventually and timely disclosed to 

our shareholders and the market in general. 
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